Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I would like to know the complaint made against my property in regards to building a porch. I was sent a letter by planning on the 1/10/21 and your ref is PL/JS1/20210536C

The Council received the following complaint on the 24th September 2021   

[image: image2.png]Complaint Details

Location of (416 Aylestone Road,
Complaint | Lejcester, LE2 8]JA

UPRN of
Complaint

Description |Building works without

of permission - Large (approx

Complaint |3m wide 3m depth, 2.5m
high) brick/block structure
being constructed to front of
property well in front of build
line. No planning application
on system or submitted -
Multiple vehicles on frontage
blocking pavement so have
to walk in road with




All information relating to the identity of the complainant has been redacted (removed), and the passage ends “to walk in road with”.
This is because it is judged to be exempt from release under Section 40(2) of The FOIA and Regulation 13 of the EIR as the information constitutes personal data as defined under Section 1 of the Data Protection Act 1998 (DPA), as information relating to living individuals, that is biographical and tells you something about them (the complainant).

Where such information is requested for disclosure to the wider world (which is how any disclosure made under the FOIA or EIR must be considered) a consideration must be made as to whether this would breach Data Protection Principles. 

Here, the Council judges that this personal data is being processed for the purpose of complaints investigation and that disclosure to the wider world would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1-fair and lawful processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified and not incompatible purposes. 

No disclosure of the identities of those individuals making complaints will thus be made in this instance.

Section 41(1) of The FOIA is also judged to be applicable, relating to Information Provided in Confidence.

To explain further, Section 41provides that information is exempt if it was:

(a) obtained by  the  public  authority  from  any  other  person  (including  another  public authority), and

(b) the disclosure of the information to the public (otherwise than under this Act) by the public authority holding it would constitute a breach of confidence actionable by that or any other person.”

Regulation 12 (5) (f) of the EIR is also judged to apply, as it is judged that disclosure of the requested information would be prejudicial interests of the person who provided the information (and who was under no legal obligation to provide such information).

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
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